

Carrie MacLaren, Metro Attorney

600 NE Grand Ave. Portland, OR 97232-2736 oregonmetro.gov

503-797-1511 Fax: 503-797-1792

carrie.maclaren@oregonmetro.gov

December 17, 2021

By Email Transmission elections@multco.us

Eric Sample Multnomah County Elections Division 1040 SE Morrison Street Portland, OR 97214

RE:

Vacancy in Metro Subdistrict 6

Dear Mr. Sample:

I am writing to inform the Multnomah County Elections Division that the Metro Council declared a vacancy in the Office of Metro Councilor for Council District 6 as of October 15, 2021. For your reference, I am attaching a copy of Resolution No. 21-5210 making that declaration.

Pursuant to Metro Code Section 9.01.050(h), this vacancy will be filled by appointment until January of 2023, and an election should be held at the upcoming primary election in 2022 to fill the seat from January 2023 through the remainder of the term of the vacated office. Therefore, I request that this position be placed on the ballot for the 2022 primary election.

Should you need any additional information, please don't hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Carrie MacLaren MacLaren Date: 2021.12.17 14:56:18

Carrie MacLaren Metro Attorney

Encls.

cc:

Metro Council

Kristin Dennis, Chief of Staff

Marissa Madrigal, Chief Operating Officer